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Response to Request for Information 

 
Reference FOI 001086 
Date 19 April 2017 
 

Food Hygiene Report 

 
Request: 
 
I would like to see the report which resulted in the rating of “Exempt” for the following 
premises: 
 
Tesco 
1 Willenhall Road 
Wolverhampton 
West Midlands 
WV1 2HD 
http://ratings.food.gov.uk/business/en-GB/784345/Tesco-West-Midlands 
 
and 
 
Tesco Stores Limited 
400 Penn Road 
Wolverhampton 
West Midlands 
WV4 4DF 
http://ratings.food.gov.uk/business/en-GB/784346/Tesco-Wolverhampton 
 
and 
 
McDonalds Restaurant 
Lea Road 
Wolverhampton 
West Midlands 
WV3 0LH 
http://ratings.food.gov.uk/business/en-GB/784304/McDonalds-Wolverhampton 
 
In respect of your above question, it has been established after careful 
consideration that the Council does not hold the above report information regarding 
the three named premises above.  Consequently, we are unable to provide any 
information relating to the above, and are informing you as required by Section 1(1) 
(a) of the Act, that states:  
 
"Any person making a request for information to a public authority is entitled to be 
informed in writing by the public authority whether it holds information of the 
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description specified in the request".  
 
I can advise you that when the City of Wolverhampton joined the Food Hygiene 
Rating Scheme a decision was made to rate premises as exempt until they received 
their next food hygiene intervention. On this intervention they would be given a Food 
Hygiene Rating Score, which would show up on the Food Standards Agency’s Food 
Hygiene Rating Schemes website.  
 
The rating “exempt” is therefore not as a result of an intervention and there is no 
report relating to this rating. 
 
We are bringing our premises which are rated “exempt” back into our inspection 
programme, however the premises inspection regime is based on risk and the 
premises concerned are generally low risk due to the controls in place at the 
premises. 
 
One of the premises concerned Tesco – Willenhall Road has recently been re-rated 
and received a food hygiene rating score of 5. 
 
 

 


